
 
When telephoning please ask for: Matthew Sawyer 

Direct Dial  0115 9148560 

Email msawyer@rushcliffe.gov.uk 

  

Our Reference : 99/00941/OUT; 00/01338/FUL; 07/02276/OUT 

Date : 25 November 2019 

  

 Mrs S Pyke 
Clerk to the Council 
Bingham Town Council 
The Old Court House 
Church Street 
Bingham 
NG13 8AL 

Dear Mrs Pyke 
 
Community Chest Funding – Community Hall – Chapel Lane, Bingham 
 
We are in receipt of a formal request to allocate funds from the Bingham Community 
Chest towards the construction of a Community Hall, as part of a wider development on 
land owned by RBC at Chapel Lane, Bingham. 
 
The request seeks commitment of the full amount of the Community Chest, which 
currently stands at £1.2 million. The request is in principal compliant with the 
requirements of the three Section 106 Agreements through which the Community Chest 
funding was secured. 
 
Under the terms of clause 4.2 of the 2003 agreement, any application of the contents of 
the Bingham Community Chest is to be done so in consultation with the Town Council. 
Details of the scheme are attached, and I would be grateful to receive the Town Council’s 
comments at your earliest convenience. 
 
If you have any queries regarding the above, please don’t hesitate to contact Matthew 
Sawyer using the details above. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Andrew Pegram 
Service Manager, Communities 


